Planning Meeting
For Tacoma Council PTA’s 100 year celebration

December 16, 2010 * Downtown Public Library, 2nd Floor Conference Room
Attendance:

Janet Stewart           Dan Voelpel, Tacoma Schools
Kim Golding           Joanne Cook
Mary Bowlby          Scott Larsen
Susan Kunkel          Marilyn Beale
Kellie Bennett         John Nickle
Connie Rickman      
Stacy Flores, Tacoma Schools

1) Around the room introductions.  New to this group:  Kellie Bennett and Connie Rickman.
2) TEA has made a generous donation of $450 to our Celebration budget.  Total of budget: $950.
3) Facility Use charge for Lincoln High is expected to be around $233.  Connie Rickman urged us to contact the school’s Principal to see if some of this can be absorbed by the building’s budget.
4) Patti D. emailed Kim to say she has emailed the Foss Orchestra teacher more than once about arranging a musical group to perform at our event.
5) Kim has provided images and names of PTA “narrators” to the Wilson Media Class.  They will begin the video project as school starts in January.  Kim still needs to get in touch with Gladys about representing PTA in the 1980s, and if there are any remaining images that are located, she will pass them on asap.
6) It was moved, seconded and unanimously approved to have Lincoln High’s Prostart group prepare and serve three appetizers and one dessert for our guests for $300.00.  Still need to determine beverages; Punch, coffee, and water were suggested in conversation.  
7) Kim will follow up with Mike Wilson from Safe Streets about the Youth Leading Change group of Mt. Tahoma helping with meeting, greeting, seating, handing out programs.  Connie suggested we have the Lincoln ROTC people help with parking, signage, providing directions….  Kim will contact Lincoln Principals about this.
8) Stadium ROTC agreed to do the Colors for our program.  
9) Kim presented a brief overview of the event to Tacoma Principals on the morning of December 16th.  She asked them to help promote, get the word out, bring out the old scrapbooks, and if possible, have students/staff provide artwork for decorations.  Principal Dan Bessett of Wilson promised to donate blown glass pieces from Wilson art students to PTA for gifts to PTA Past/Current Council Presidents. 
10)  We discussed who we want to invite from our community, dignitaries, school district, PTA people.  Dan Voelpel will help us locate addresses we still need.  Kim will create the invitation.  Joanne and Susan will assist with folding, stuffing, mailing.  Discussed the use of bulk mailing permit.  12cents per piece.  (Was it State PTA’s or the school district’s permit we were talking about?)
11)  Connie will be writing an article about the event to submit to the Retired Teachers newsletter.  Kim told us that a piece will be written by local blogger Kim Thompson which will go into the TNT via her blog.  Kim is also pursuing some coverage from TV Tacoma.  Also suggested:  contacting Dorothy Wilhelm, Kits Merriman, and Matt Nagle (Tacoma Weekly) and Elton Gatewood.
12)  Invitations to Past Presidents will include people who did not stay in office for elected term.

13)  Talked a little bit about the need for offsite parking.   It is felt that we probably do have adequate parking on the Lincoln campus and around the building.

14)  We feel we may need to help out some people get from their cars to the building, and a wheelchair or two may be necessary to have on-hand.  John N. will try to borrow one from Baker.  Kim will check into using the one at Lincoln.

15)  Theme:  Century of Stars.  Be on the lookout for great STARS décor.  Following New Years, there may be some great deals around for sparkly items and stars.   Mirror tiles, silver, gold….
16) Flowers:  Connie will contact someone at Watson’s to try to get 3 flowers for each past/current Council President.  We want to tie them together.  Wrap with paper.
17) Nametags to be printed, perhaps with a star logo on them.  We want to run as many as we can on the computer IN ADVANCE using large font.  Have meeters/greeters help with writing names on nametags of people coming in who we don’t have pre-printed tags for.  Will ask the meeters/greeters to ask people to be sure to write LARGE and to ask people for exact spelling of their names.
18) Included on the sign up sheets are questions to get answered regarding work to get done and how it will be completed.  Essentially, it outlines the mission of the sub-committee.

19) Dan and Stacy want Kim to send the Program “work in progress” to Stacy.  Tacoma Schools will help with designing and printing up the programs.

20) We will ask the governments to do Resolutions for us.  Connie will contact the Mayor’s office.  Marilyn will contact the County and Governor’s offices.

21) Invocation was often a part of past PTA events.  We agreed to include one in this event.  Several ideas regarding who to ask do it:  1) Chris Morton of Associated Ministries, Jim Anderson of Catholic Services, and the Police Chaplain.  Kim will contact and find someone to do it.

22) John asked about the missing Silver Tea Service.  He wants to see a photo of it, perhaps have the photo on display during the celebration…..  Have you seen me?

23) Photography…. Kellie is asking Doris (instructor) if SOTA students would be willing/able to take photos.  Include in invitation exactly when group photos will be taken.  Maybe a background of stars can be created, or have group stand on stairs, or use a tiered room (music department) at Lincoln.  

24) The TEA President, Andy Coons, has agreed to speak during the program.

25) Kim will send out TALKING POINTS to all committee members.

26) Following this meeting, attendees were polled on which appetizers and dessert to serve.  Here is the final selection:  Chicken Sliders, Mushroom/Fontina Purses, Smoked Salmon and Chocolate Marble Cheesecake.
NEXT MEETING:  
Wednesday, January 19, 2011, 6:00-7:30pm, Wheelock Library, 3722 N. 26th Street, Tacoma 98406.
It is recommended that we meet every two weeks between now and the event.  We know it would be challenging to attend all the meetings, but we need to keep this moving forward regardless of meeting attendance.  I will plan a meeting for PRIOR TO January 19th, and I will let you know ASAP when/where/time soon!
Kim Golding                   If I forgot anything, please let me know.  I can 
(253) 906-8827                   always revise these notes.
tacomapta@nventure.com
